

Brantingham Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held at Brantingham Village Hall
Monday 26 February 2018
At 7.30pm

Those Present

Glenda Greendale – Vice Chairman

Richard Shillaker

Richard Powell

Dawn Williamson

Richard Martin

Hugh Wood

Councillor Pat Smith

Councillor Richard Meredith

Linda Soulsby – Clerk

Apologies Tina Wyatt, Louise Brotherton, Glenn Allgood & Richard Shillaker for part of the meeting

Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting

These were accepted as a true record and signed by the vice chairman.

Item 2 Matters arising and outstanding

Bank mandate forms to be completed – Form with Louise.

Posts on Village Green – Tina will contact Tony Cook to request a quote.

Village Wall Finials - Richard Powell has had a site meeting with J Rotherham's and has received a quote for the work. They are proposing to square off the top leaving a flat surface to fix a new stone piece. Price £180.00. Machine a new capping piece constructed from Portland Stone. Price £275. Fix new piece into place. Price £270.00 Total cost £725.00 plus vat. Richard is waiting for a second quote before any decision is made.

Village Pond – The Conservation Volunteers have completed the work on the pond and have submitted their invoice for payment. Linda to send letter of thanks to Mr Hornshaw for providing two skips free of charge.

Notice Board for Cave Road – Richard Powell is due to have a site meeting with Rob Brown from ERYC on the 27th February to discuss the best place to site the notice board.

Dale Road Pavements – This is ongoing. ERYC have been down the Dale with a road sweeper.

Phone Box spruce up – To be painted in the spring

Small development Cave Road – Richard Meredith has checked with planning and at present there is not an application submitted. He will keep checking and keep us informed.

Painting traffic island (Main Road opposite the Triton) – ERYC was hoping to have this done before their year-end. This has been put back and should be done in April. A map showing the location of the proposed road markings was provided by Richard Powell.

Defibrillator - check battery /electrical supply – Pete Smith has checked the electricity supply. He could not detect a fault at the time but has said he will check this again.

Road to allotments – Tina has been in touch with planning regarding this. They have agreed to send a planning enforcement officer.

Rats around village pond – Richard Shillaker has received a complaint from a resident regarding rats around the pond. We believe Mrs Levison is leaving grain out for the ducks to feed on, this could be encouraging the rats. Richard Martin will speak to Mr & Mrs Levison. We will address this again if the problem persists

Ivy on lamp-post – This is on hold until the Autumn.

Village Litter Pick – Richard Shillaker thanked those who had taken part on Saturday and Sunday: 13 black sacks were filled with litter. Further litter picks to be arranged.

Brambles over pavement along Brantingham Road (towards Elloughton): Richard Powell to ask Georgi to strim the brambles back between Outgang corner and the new litter bin.

Item 3 Finance

ERYC Recycling Credits - January – September 2017 £392 received

ERYC Commercial Waste Renewal from 1st April 2018 – 31st March 2019. Linda will complete and return the form.

Item 4 Planning applications and policy considerations

Ref: 18/00347/PLF – Mr W Wilkinson Erection of a single storey extension to rear following demolition of existing conservatory. The Two Js 2 Wandells View. Reply by 2 March. No objections or observations.

Item 5 Planning Permission

Ref:16/03189/PLF – Hodson Architects – Erection of a dwelling, detached garage/store/wc and garden room. Land North of 26 Raby Lodge Cave Road – Planning Permission Refused.

Item 6 Correspondence

Item 7 Account for payment

Richard Shillaker – Two boot scrapers £156.00 Inc vat, Manure drag (crome) for pond work. £28.46 inc vat & Black sacks for litter pick £5.00. Total Claim £189.46. Tina has the boot scrapers, we need to decide where to site them. Suggestions are bottom of Church Grass and the Village Green.

The Conservation Volunteers – 1-day pond clearance 16.01.18 Invoice £480.00

The cheques were signed by Glenda and will pass them onto Tina for the second signature.

Item 8 any other business

Following the Village Hall meeting Andrew Milner has commented that the PC cannot have a representative on a rota basis. Richard Powell is already a trustee and represents the PC. Andrew has said the PC does not have to have a second representative and he has someone in mind who could fill the position.

Dawn commented on the increased amount of dog muck being left by dog walkers not cleaning this up. This was discussed at the last meeting. Richard has agreed to put a polite notice on the website.

Date of next meeting Monday 9th April 2018

Monday 21st May 2018

Monday 2nd July 2018

Monday 3rd September 2018

Monday 15th October 2018

Monday 3rd December 2018